aIVC Committee Meeting Minutes for Saturday 13 February 2016
VENUE:- Cambridge 
Meeting commenced at 12 noon and closed 18.00 
Present:- CHAIRMAN -Hilary Brown(HB), SECRETARY -Philip Allen(PA), TREASURER -Sarah Davis(SD), NATIONAL EVENTS OFFICER -Pete Howe(PH), NATIONAL DEVELOPMENT OFFICER -Nick Wilkinson(NW), WEBMASTER-Bob Clifford(BC), NEWS OFFICER -Ann Jones(AJ)
Actions Outstanding from previous meetings:

PH to look at Guidance on organising Weekends Away.  

HB to put AGM and revised Committee Meeting Minutes from 26 July 2015 onto website. 

PH to write "Confessions of a Cycling Instructor"
BC to circulate ideas to Committee about the MeetUp Organiser Network once it has been set up in  Basingstoke.
Model Constitution and Standing Orders are out of date. These need to be reviewed at a later date, possibly after Conference, before uploading to the website.

All other actions were completed.

Actions from this meeting:
ACTION 1: PH to calculate table of mileages using Google distances from club's central County Town.

      HB to review against budget.
ACTION 2: HB to check contacts list and amend and re-circulate if required
ACTION 3: BC to send out test emails and prepare training for Regional Gatherings / Conference. Report back at next meeting. (Item under 10. Long Term Planning also to report back on )

ACTION 4: SD to send out accounts as at 31 December 2015 to all committee.

                    Send out regular accounts data to committee.

ACTION 5: NW to discuss B&L IVC  becoming sub club of Merseyside IVC and report back.
ACTION 6: NW to write an article about the group to go into Newslines.
ACTION 7: NW to write an article about the Outdoor Group for May Newslines.
ACTION 8: HB to send Chairman's Chat to AJ for March Newslines.

                    AJ to bring photos of India trip to Southampton Regional Gathering.
ACTION 9: HB to progress arrangements with Southampton and Edinburgh.
ACTION 10: NW and BC to liaise and set up trial MeetUp site and links from Agoria.

                       NW to add information to Facebook page.
ACTION 11: HB to liaise with committee and set date.

1. Conference 2016

Prior to the start of the meeting, Brenda Field (BF) and Ann Waterman(AW) from Cambridge IVC took the committee on a tour of the facilities at Homerton Hall and the Faculty of Education.

BW and AW then reported on progress for the AGM.
Friday  - a reception area will be set up at Homerton Hall to welcome delegates and direct people to accommodation etc. 

Information will also be set out in The Buttery area.

Activities will be organised for the afternoon - Botanical Gardens visit, Museums etc. These events could be repeated on the Sunday.

In the evening there will be music, beer tent  and food stalls on Parker's Piece as part of the "Cambridge Big Weekend". If the weather is bad alternatives could be a pub get together or a meal.

Saturday -  The AGM will be held at the Faculty of Education next door to Homerton Hall from 10am until 5pm.

A small breakfast will be provided on arrival, and a sandwich buffet lunch and afternoon tea.
Ann has been able to secure an excellent price for the venue (£250) to include all the AV equipment and use of the small cafe area and adjoining room for  refreshments, and car parking. Catering will cost £16pp.

In the evening  there will be a three course sit down meal at Homerton in the Great Hall. It is planned to have a pianist playing during dinner, and a disco will follow after the meal. A bar will be available. We will have use of the gardens surrounding the Hall.
The dinner will be £41pp ( £34.15 + VAT). There will be a choice of menu - delegates to confirm choices 3 weeks prior to event. With the cost of the disco it is estimated that the cost will total £45-£46pp. There is free parking on site. In order to secure this price we have to guarantee 90 places.

Sunday - activities will be organised in Cambridge and possibly a walk or punt to Grantchester.

Accommodation - B&B is available at Homerton Hall for £68.25-£81.90pppn. Single room student accommodation.

The Helen Hotel opposite the Faculty of Education has about 20 rooms with B&B at £57 single / £85 double but there is restricted parking on site. There are other smaller hotels in the vicinity. Travelodge and Premier Inn are quite expensive.
Other student accommodation is available at £35pppn in the town and near the station but there are no parking facilities. There is also a YHA near the station.

To keep costs down it is proposed to have most of the documentation electronically distributed and then displayed on the day. A few hard copies will be provided.
The Conference edition of the Events Bulletin will be printed, and possibly s copies of the Conference edition of Newslines.

HB advised that there is £1,600 allocated in the budget for AGM costs - the business part of the weekend such as printing, room hire etc. and the catering.

Travel Expenses - a discussion followed on the options for limiting these costs. It was agreed that PH would calculate the mileage form different clubs to Cambridge so that costs could be estimated. HB agreed to review this against the budget.
ACTION 1: PH to calculate table of mileages using Google distances from club's central County Town.

      HB to review against budget.

HB advised the committee that Neil Wibberley would be unable to attend Conference as he has a prior engagement for that weekend. He has agreed to stand again as Scrutineer. 

Brenda Field agreed to: 

· send details of Conference to AJ for inclusion in Newslines.
· send amendment to London's motion to AJ

BF and AW left the meeting.

The main business of the meeting continued:
2. Apologies for Absence.   None. 
3. Minutes of last meeting held on 17 October 2015 and Matters Arising.
The minutes of the previous meeting in October were agreed by the committee.

     Matters Arising

Action 1: BC has carried out a quick review of the handbook and produced a draft. BC will re-send to PH.
Action 2: HB has put some documents in to file manager on the website but is having difficulty moving items to the correct pages / locations.

Action 3: BC advised that the Standing Orders and Constitution are out of date. He suggested that we wait until after Conference and charge the new committee with the review and update.
HB asked if all the committee contacts are correct after circulating a revised list after last committee.

PA's mobile still appeared to be incorrect.

ACTION 2: HB to check contacts list and amend and re-circulate if required.
Given the demise of Activity Exchange BC advised that we need to contact clubs to see if their contact details and club posts are up to date. BC agreed to send out test emails via Activity Forum,  review bounced emails and report back. BC has set up every club with their own group on AF.
AJ suggested that training for clubs to update their own details in Activity Forum needed to be provided at Regional Gatherings and at Conference.
ACTION 3: BC to send out test emails and prepare training for Regional Gatherings / Conference. Report back at next meeting. (Item under 10. Long Term Planning also to report back on )
4. Officer Reports: 
4.1 Chairman. 
HB advised that all the year- end accounts were completed and all the documents passed to SD. SD is now set up as signatory and is able to access the on-line services.
4.2 Treasurer.
 SD reported that she is in the process of getting all the paperwork in order. She will then arrange to meet with Neil Wibberley so that the accounts can be scrutinised and finalised.
ACTION 4: SD to send out accounts as at 31 December 2015 to all committee.
                    Send out regular accounts data to committee.
 4.3 Secretary.
 PA confirmed that the aIVC insurance had been paid. HB added that she was working with Birmingham IVC and they may decide to opt back into the aIVC policy next year.
4.4 National Events Co-ordinator. 
PH advised that with the demise of Activity Exchange there is very little new information coming in regarding shared events. Once we have up to date contacts he will be able to approach clubs.
BC advised that PH and clubs should be able to log into the aIVC website and add shared events.

PayPal could be linked to the aIVC website for payments, or Eventbrite could be used.

4.5 National Development Officer. 
4.5.1 NW has been in contact with Border & Lakeland IVC and resurrected the group. He has set up a MeetUp site for them. There are no paid up members  but there are 9 MeetUp members. It will still remain an IVC. NW has added national events to their website but will leave them to manage their own site.
HB advised that she had also been in touch with John McDowell from Border & Lakeland and he had paid the Levy for last year on behalf of the club.

It was agreed that we need to encourage him to continue. It may be possible for B&L to become a sub-club of another IVC.

NW agreed to discuss this with Merseyside committee and report back.
ACTION 5: NW to discuss B&L IVC  becoming sub club of Merseyside IVC and report back.
4.5.2 The Photography Group has been set up on Facebook. So far 3 people have shown an interest in this.

ACTION 6: NW to write an article about the group to go into Newslines.
4.5.3 The Outdoor Group will be added to Facebook in the near future. NW will write an article on the group for May Newslines.

ACTION 7: NW to write an article about the Outdoor Group for May Newslines.
4.5.4 NW asked if any of the committee were aware of the situation with Norwich IVC as there hadn't been much contact from them for a while.

It was suggested that a workshop on "Developing Your Club" may be helpful to enable clubs to share experiences. This could also be added to Regional gatherings.
4.6 News Officer. 
AJ will publish the next issue of Newslines in March. AJ requested a Chairman's Report for the issue.
The "Blast from the Past" article will be on the AIVC trip to India. SD suggested that AJ bring some photos of the trip to the Regional Gathering in Southampton.

AJ suggested that it would be useful if some thoughts on replacements for Activity Exchange could be included in the March issue.

ACTION 8: HB to send Chairman's Chat to AJ for March Newslines.

                    AJ to bring photos of India trip to Southampton Regional Gathering.
4.7 Webmaster

BC confirmed that 11 clubs had been contacted and their membership numbers had been updated in the 'club contacts' section of the aIVC website.  AJ confirmed that she had updated the London membership figure. Since October 2015, BC has set up sample websites for 6 clubs - Edinburgh is now in operation.

PA and SD left the meeting at 5pm. 

5. Regional Gatherings.  
The Southampton meeting is progressing. Preferred date is weekend of 2 April. HB has been in contact with John Hall and is awaiting confirmation of details.

The Northern Gathering is planned to take place in Edinburgh at the end of May or in June. HB has been in contact with the Chair and is waiting for further information. If it is not possible to hold the gathering in Edinburgh then she will contact other IVCs in the north for an alternative.
Leicester have agreed to host a Regional Gathering in September.

HB reported that it has fallen on her to organise most of the Southampton meeting. She was also heavily involved in the Milton Keynes Gathering, although MK had planned a  lot of activities for the weekend.

She suggested that the Issue of Regional gatherings should be raised at Conference. If clubs vote to continue with them then there needs to be a commitment from them to help host the events.

ACTION 9: HB to progress arrangements with Southampton and Edinburgh.

6. Long Term Planning for AIVC 
6.1 National / Shared Events
NW commented that the "jewel in the crown" of aIVC is our inter-club events. He suggested that we could trial an aIVC National Events MeetUp page. It is possible to copy and paste events from club sites and put those onto the National Events site. Merseyside have a spare MeetUp site that could be used for the trial. NW would set up our committee members as Co-Organisers.

BC commented that it would be good to use MeetUp as a lot of clubs now have a MeetUp presence. He asked who would be able to access the site. 

NW said that members would have to be "admitted" to be able to view all the details. This would mean checking an applicant's  membership of an IVC Club.

AJ felt that we needed to decide where our master data should be located. We could use our Agoria website for this. It provides good functionality.
BC felt that it would be possible to link National Events in Agoria to the aIVC MeetUp page.

PH commented that people in clubs change as well as on the National Committee. This may cause problems with adding and removing those that have access. 

NW felt that this could also possibly compromise security of the details.

PH asked BC if he knew if there was any progress on the MeetUp corporate option. BC replied that this was still work in progress.

HB reported that she had received an email from Nick Murrell (Cambridge IVC) who has set up an events system for his club. She outlined the module. She had discussed the system with Nick. It would be possible to add Shared Events to the system. As with Activity Exchange, the main problem would be getting all the clubs to use it and pay for it, so it would be simpler for aIVC to pay for the system and add this to the Levy.

The committee had reservations about adopting this. This is a "one man band" again and could leave us with future problems if the arrangements didn't work or Nick pulled out.

The main advantage it that our current site and MeetUp complement each other.

It would be necessary for aIVC to pay for the MeetUp site. This could probably be achieved by purchasing a front loaded Credit Card.

There was further discussion on the possibilities of producing the Events Bulletin from the data on our Agoria website. Could this be downloaded to  Microsoft Publisher?

ACTION 10: NW and BC to liaise and set up trial MeetUp site and links from Agoria.
                       NW to add information to Facebook page.

AJ asked how soon we could send out details to clubs to get them to log in to Agoria and register details / add events.

BC said that Agoria is undergoing some new development work. He will contact clubs and report back.

6.2 Facebook Group.
NW proposed that this should be an open to all club members. The introduction should be edited.

It was agreed that NW would email the committee to agree the wording for the page. If he received a request to join he would check if the person was a member of an IVC club.

6.3 Future of the Website

It was felt that MeetUp would provide a back up of all the events.

Data held on club contacts should be regularly downloaded as a CSV file.
7. AOB.
None
8. Date / venue of next meeting. 
Suggested dates 1-3 April to coincide with the Regional Gathering, or 22-24 April.

HB to contact committee once Regional
 Gathering confirmed.
ACTION 11: HB to liaise with committee and set date.

